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By Allison Robenstein
The Donald Wescott Fire Protection District board 
and members of the audience took a moment before 
the regular board meeting started to remember Chair-
man William “Bo” McAllister, who passed away Jan. 4. 
The board approved several temporary job switches 
for board members and finalized election needs.

Treasurer Joyce Hartung arrived late. 
Chairman McAllister

Tonight’s meeting was the first since the passing of 
Chairman McAllister, so Secretary Mark Gunderman 
led the audience in a moment of silence to honor him. 
McAllister’s service was held at Wescott’s Station 2 on 
Jan 10. His wife, who calls herself “Mrs. Bo,” was in at-
tendance at tonight’s meeting and thanked everyone 
who made his service possible, telling the firefighters, 
“You are still family to us.”

Resident Mary Gunderman said, “To have known 
Bo a little was a delight. To have known him well was 
a treasure. And now a loss beyond measure.” 

Election plans
Three board director positions are up for election dur-
ing the May 5 polling place vote. Both Larry Schwarz’ 
and Duane Garrett’s positions are up for reelection, 
as is McAllister’s empty seat. Self-nomination forms 
can be found at http://wescottfire.org/board-of-di-
rectors-2/elections/ and must be returned by Friday, 
Feb. 28. McAllister ran the board meetings. Gunder-
man has been stepping in when needed, and tonight 
asked to be nominated to the chairman position. All 
board members agreed to the appointment, while 
also naming Schwarz as the secretary, the title recent-
ly held by Gunderman. These positions may change 
after the election is complete. 

Chief’s report
Assistant Chief Scott Ridings said the call volume for 
2019 had increased 21% over the previous year, for a 
total of 961 calls for service. Their average response 
time, which is the time they leave the station to the 
time they arrive on scene, was six minutes, 17 sec-
onds. They hope to get this down to an even six min-
utes. Ridings said the new station alerting system they 
hope to install this year will help with that average. 
Their average time from receiving the call to leaving 
the station is one minute, six seconds. 

Chief Vinny Burns reported the following:
•	 Captains Sean Pearson and Shannon Balvanz 

will be promoted to battalion chiefs. 
•	 Lieutenants Roger Lance and Wayne Krzemien 

will be promoted to captain positions.
•	 Matt Gibbs will be promoted to driver and Luke 

Jones will be testing for a driver position short-
ly. 

•	 Burns read several letters from residents who 
had been helped by the Fire Department dur-
ing recent calls for service.

•	 Firefighter Jon Urban presented a request to use 
reserved capital improvements funds to swap 
out fluorescent lighting with LED lighting. Ur-

ban said the cost would be $5,400 to switch out 
the bay lighting at Station 1 and the bay and liv-
ing quarters lighting from Station 2. He noted the 
turnout gear worn by the firefighters is suscep-
tible to degradation caused by ultraviolet light-
ing. Lance worked with Urban on the project 
and had received one quote. “Since we deal with 
public funds,” Gunderman asked the firefighters 
to get two more quotes. The board agreed to hear 
their presentation and make a decision on fund-
ing the project once all bids were received. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
**********

The next Donald Wescott fire district meeting is 
scheduled for Feb. 18 at Station 1, 15415 Gleneagle 
Dr. Meetings are usually on the third Tuesday of each 
month at 7 p.m. For information, call Executive Ad-
ministrator Stacey Popovich at 488-8680 or see www.
wescottfire.org. 

Allison Robenstein can be reached at 
allisonrobenstein@ocn.me.
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Wescott remembers board chairman; 
election moves forward

BLACK FOREST CHEF 
          Got friends coming over?  
               What to serve? Call Chef  

                  Sandy. I can arrange a  
                menu, do the grocery 

                 shopping and the  
     cooking.        

                (719) 426-8475 

2 Comforters  
Any Size...$60! 

10% OFF 
Drapes and  

Holiday Items! 
 

10% OFF for new customers ! 
Discounts for first responders  

and active duty military. 
Present or mention coupon at time of drop off. Cannot be 

combined with other offers.  Good through 2/29/20. 

Monument Cleaners 
Your personal quality cleaner 

All cleaning, except leather, done on-site. 
15932 Jackson Creek Parkway 
In the Monument Marketplace 

(719) 481-4485 

Monument Cleaners Monument Cleaners 

SNOW PLOWING 
Licensed and Insured 

(719) 640-5751 
(719) 650-7252 
1-719-568-2957 

Monument Hill 
Farmers Market  

 

Come join us 
for our  

INDOOR MARKET! 
Sat., Feb. 15th—9 am-1 pm 

and every 3rd Sat. thru April 
in Grace Best Elementary School,  

66 Jefferson St. All your favorite vendors 
including Pampered Chef and  

The Cheese People ! Info: 592-9420. 

Good through 2/28/11

PAMELA J. RANSOM CPA
Now Accepting New Clients

Bookkeeping • Payroll
Tax Preparation for 

Individuals and Small Businesses
Quickbooks Training & Support

Serving Tri-Lakes for Over 30 Years
Evening & Weekend Appointments Available
Certified Quickbooks Pro Advisor

719-867-3495
P.O. Box 1232

325 Second St., Suite O Monument
pransomcpa@comcast.net

New business hours
Sun.-Thurs., 10 am-8:30 pm

Fri. & Sat., 10 am-9:30 pm
1749 Lake Woodmoor Dr. 

Monument

481-4415

Serving Breakfast 
10 am to 3 pm everyday!

Come and try authentic Mexican food!

If you are over 50 and need 
a level premium life policy... 

please call or email Steven Petty  
at Macdaddy Consultants, LLC  

(719) 375-4344  
rspcoach2008@yahoo.com  
We can help you. Don’t delay. 

Monica Richards, D.C. 
Former Philadelphia Eagles  

Summer Training Camp Chiropractor 
Mon. through SAT. Day and Evening Hours 

251 N. Front. Street, Monument 80132 
481-3121 

www.drmonicarichards.com 

Monument Chiropractic Center 
And Injury Clinic 

Auto Accident 
Disc Problems 

Neck Pain 

Stress 
Headaches 

Arthritis 

Sports Injury 
Back Pain 

Bursitis 

THERAPY IS AVAILABLE 
• Ultrasound • Traction • Electrotherapy  

 • Chiropractic Manipulation • Exercise Programs 

Most Insurance Plans Accepted 

RV SPACE AVAILABLE 
Private property with full hookups.  

5-acres conveniently located -  
Old Northgate/Highway 83/I-25.   

Beautiful view of the Front Range,  
Pikes Peak, and the Air Force Academy.  

Looking for a quiet long-term renter. 
Call Mark at (719) 433-2636 


